
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 

July 27, 2018 

Lawrence B. Somers 
Deputy General Counsel 

Mailing Address: 
NCRH 20 I P.O. Box 1551 

Raleigh, NC 27602 

o: 919.546.6722 
f: 919.546.2694 

bo.somers@duke-energy.com 

RE: Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC's Response to TOU and Prior 
Notification Issues 
Docket Nos. E-7, Sub 1115 and E-100, Sub 147 

Dear Ms. Jarvis: 

Pursuant to the Commission's June 22, 2018 Order Approving Manually Read 
Meter Rider with Modifications and Requesting Meter-Related Information, I enclose 
Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC's ("DEC") Response to Time of Use ("TOU") and Prior 
Notification Issues, for filing in connection with the referenced matter. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please let 
me know. 

¢i.~ 
Lawrence B. Somers 

Enclosures 

cc: Parties of Record 



Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC's Response to TOU and 
Prior Notification Issues in June 22, 2018 Order 

in Docket Nos. E-7, Sub 1115 and E-100, Sub 147 

Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC ("DEC" or the "Company") hereby responds to the 
Commission's request in its June 22, 2018 Order Approving Manually Read Meter 
Rider with Modifications and Requesting Meter-Related Information in Docket Nos. 
E-7, Sub 1115, E-100, Sub 147 and E-100, Sub 153 that "DEC shall report on the 
status of efforts to address problems with its smart meters relative to TOU tariff 
implementation on or before August 1, 2018" and that "DEC shall investigate public 
comments in this docket that state that the Company installed a smart meter without 
prior notification to the resident. The Company shall report back to the Commission 
as soon as practicable, but no later than August 1, 2018." 

TOU Response: 

On May 30, 2017, DEC filed its Report of Real-Time Electric Usage Information for 
AMR and Smart Meters ("Report"), which detailed the real-time electric usage 
information that was available to Time-of-Use ("TOU") customers using AMR meters 
as compared to similar information available to TOU customers using a smart meter. 
There were two items outstanding as of the time of the Report, and DEC 
supplemented the report on December 20, 2017. As of the date of the supplemental 
filing, there was one item outstanding. This item related to a subset of TOU 
customers where the rate indicator stopped flashing on the meter during on-peak 
periods. As stated in the supplemental filing, DEC coordinated with the meter 
vendor to recreate the issue in a lab environment. The root cause was ultimately 
determined to be a problem in the meter's display firmware that causes the rate 
indicator to stop flashing after the meter goes through a season change (i.e., Winter 
to Summer, or Summer to Winter). Further testing confirmed that although the rate 
indicator stopped flashing on the display, the meter was recording usage in the 
correct TOU register, and all other meter functions were operating correctly. The 
meter vendor has logged a ticket to resolve the meter display issue and is working to 
schedule the fix. The Company respectfully submits that, subject to this vendor fix, 
all TOU issues have been addressed. 

Notification Response: 

DEC has investigated public comments filed by five customers in this docket who 
stated that the Company installed a smart meter without prior notification to the 
resident. DEC has reviewed each such letter and has reviewed the smart meter 
notice and installation records and information for each customer in the Company's 
records. Three of the customers filed public comments on September 20, 2017, 
October 6, 2017 and March 23, 2018. These customers were mailed notification 
letters on June 19, 2017, July 31, 2017 and October 19, 2017, respectively. Smart 
meters were never installed for these customers, and they were all placed on the 
bypass list. 
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Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC's Response to TOU and 
Prior Notification Issues in June 22, 2018 Order 

in Docket Nos. E-7, Sub 1115 and E-100, Sub 147 

Another customer filed comments on January 8, 2018. This customer was mailed a 
notification letter on November 27, 2017, and a smart meter was installed on 
January 4, 2018. The Company received notice of this customer's comments post­
installation, changed the meter back to a non-smart meter on January 12, 2018, and 
placed the customer on the bypass list. 

Finally, a customer filed comments on January 26, 2018. This customer's smart 
meter had been installed on September 2, 2015. This customer should have been 
mailed a notification letter as part of DEC's standard process; however, the 
installation notice for this customer is no longer available in the Company's records 
due to the passage of time. As such, the Company is unable to confirm the date the 
customer notice was mailed. 

In summary, DEC's investigation has confirmed that four of the customers who filed 
comments with the Commission were mailed prior notification letters, but DEC no 
longer retains the notification letter for the remaining customer due to the passage of 
time and therefore cannot conclusively demonstrate that it was mailed. The 
Company will continue to provide notification to customers prior to smart meter 
installation and work with any customer when notification issues arise. 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that a copy of Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC' s Response to TOU and 

Prior Notification Issues, in Docket Nos. E-7, Sub 1115 and E-100, Sub 147, has been 

served by electronic mail, hand delivery or by depositing a copy in the United States 

mail, postage prepaid to the following parties: 

Bruce Burcat 

Mid-Atlantic Renewable Energy Coalition 
P.O. Box 385 
Camden, DE 19934 
marec.org@gmail.com 

John D. Runkle 
2121 Damascus Church Road 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516 
jrunkle@pricecreek.com 

Kristen Willis, Staff Atty. 

NC WARN 
PO Box 61051 

Durham, NC 27715 

kristen@ncwarn.org 

Daniel Whittle 
Environmental Defense 
4000 Westchase Boulevard 
Raleigh, NC 27607-3965 
dwhittle@edf.org 

Christopher J. Blake 
Nelson Mullins Riley and Scarborough, LLC 
4140 Park Lane A venue 
Suite 200 
P.O. Box 30519 
Raleigh, NC 27622-0519 
chris. blake@nelsonmullins.com 

Lawrence L. Ostema 
Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP 
Bank of America Corporate Center 
42nd Floor 
100 North Tryon Street 
Charlotte, NC 28202 
Larry .ostema@nelsonmullins.com 

David Drooz 
Lucy E. Edmondson 
Tim Dodge 
Bob Gillam 
Public Staff-NC Utilities Commission 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4300 
ldavid.drooz@psncuc.nc. gov 
lucy.edmondson@psncuc.nc.gov 
tim.dodge@psncuc.nc.gov 
bob.gillam@psncuc.nc.gov 

Grant Millin 
48 Riceville Road, B314 
Asheville, NC 28805 
grantmillin @gmail.com 

Markus Alder 
Alevo 
2321 Concord Parkway 
S. Concord, NC 28027 
markus.alder@alevo.com 



Joseph Eason Horace P. Payne 
Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP 
P.O. Box 30519 

Dominion Energy, North Carolina 
Virginia Electric & Power Company, dba 
Mustang Solar 4140 Park Lane Avenue 

Suite 200 
Raleigh, NC 27622-0519 
joe.eason@nelsonmullins.com 

Peter H. Ledford 
NC Sustainability Energy Association 
4800 Six Forks Road 
Suite 300 
Raleigh, NC 27609 
peter@energync.org 

Damon E. Xenopoulos 
Stone Mattheis Xenopoulos & Brew, PC 
8th Floor, West Tower 
1025 Thomas Jefferson Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20007 
dex@smxblaw.com 

Karen Kemerait 
Smith Moore Leatherwood LLP 
434 Fayetteville St. 
Raleigh, NC 27601 
karen.kemerait@smithmoorelaw.com 

Ralph McDonald 
Warren Hicks 
Bailey & Dixon, LLP 
P.O. Box 1351 
Raleigh, NC 27602-1351 
rmcdonald@bdixon.com 
whicks@bdixon.dom 

This is the 2J1h day of July, 2018. 

5000 Dominion Boulevard 
Glen Allen, VA 23060 
Horace.P.Payne@dom.com 

Robert Page 
Crisp, Page & Currin, LLP 
4010 Barrett Drive 
Suite 205 
Raleigh, NC 27609-6622 
rpage@crisppage.com 

Gudrun Thompson 
Southern Environmental Law Center 
601 West Rosemary Street 
Suite 220 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516 
gthompson @selcnc.org 

Brett E. Breitschwerdt 
McGuire Woods, LLP 
Suite 2600 
434 Fayetteville Street 
Raleigh, NC 27601 
bbreitschwerdt@mcguirewoods.com 

Mark Webb 
Dominion Resources Svcs Inc 
Law Dept., Riverside 2 
120 Tredegar St. 
Richmond, VA 23219 
mark. webb@dom.com 

Lawrence B. Somers 
Deputy General Counsel 
Duke Energy Corporation 
P.O. Box 1551/NCRH 20 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27602 
Tel 919.546.6722 
bo.somers@duke-energy.com 


